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D e a r M r . P e t r i e

The Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC) Division of Remediation
(DoR) reviewed the subject baseline groundwater monitoring report in accordance with the
Federal Facility Agreement (FFA) for the Oak Ridge Reservation (ORR).

During review of groundwater data in 2017, TDEC agreed there is no indication that
contaminants are leaking to groundwater from EMWMF. Flowever, for the past decade, TDEC
has highlighted the need to revise the baseline data used for detection monitoring. Upon
approval of this report, the revised baseline data will support improvements in the evaluation
of potential impacts to groundwater from landfill operations. This will reduce uncertainties and
bolster confidence in the long-term protectiveness of the EMWMF.

TDEC understands DOE is revising the Sampling and Analysis Plan/Quality Assurance Project
Plan (SAP/QAPP) to comply with legal requirements for managing landfill wastewater discharges
in accordance with the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Administrator's December
31, 2020, decision. TDEC also understands the detection monitoring program described in the
SAP/QAPP will incorporate the revised groundwater baseline/evaluation values.

TDEC offers the following comments for the U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) to resolve in
finalizing the document.












